
Question on Notice 

No. 21 

Asked on 23 February 2021 

MR J KELLY ASKED MINISTER FOR EDUCATION, MINISTER FOR INDUSTRIAL 
RELATIONS AND MINISTER FOR RACING (HON G GRACE) 

QUESTION:  

Will the Minister provide an update on any plans for expanding Outside School Hours Care 
Services at Coorparoo State School? 

ANSWER: 

In 2020, the Palaszczuk Government committed $17.91 million (excluding GST) to fund facility 
upgrades to increase capacity of Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) services at 48 schools 
in Queensland. This formed part of the $45 million (excluding GST) allocated as part of the 
Great Schools Great Future policy. 

Coorparoo State School was pledged $500,000 (excluding GST) to explore options to increase 
the capacity of its OSHC service. 

A site visit is currently being arranged with Coorparoo State School to analyse the needs of 
the service and scope potential works to expand the OSHC service. 

The Department of Education is working to deliver these projects as quickly as possible. 


